
ISHA Residents’ Newsletter: 
October 2021

Now the evenings are getting darker earlier, you can tell we’re heading into 
Autumn. And Christmas is only 50 something days away – now that is scary!

In this issue we look at how our Income and Sustainability Team can help if 
you’re worried about the £20 reduction in universal credit and we’ve teamed 
up with Quaker Social Action to offer free, online workshops to help you feel 
more confident about money.

Applications for the Emerging Talent Programme are closing soon.

We explain what we’re doing to combat tenancy fraud and why it’s 
important we have the correct details for your household.

There’s an opportunity to attend a private viewing at the British Museum, 
free men’s football and Islington Council want to know how Covid-19 has 
impacted you.

- David Saunders, Digital Communications Officer
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https://quakersocialaction.org.uk/


Apply for the 
Emerging 
Talent 
Programme

Applications for this year’s Future of London (FoL) Emerging Talent 
Programme are now open.

About the programme
The Emerging Talent Programme offers people from ethnic minority 
communities the chance to start a professional career in housing, 
regeneration and development.
The programme is a 21-month paid placement and you’ll complete three 
different placements with host employers in London from January 2022 to 
October 2023.

Who can apply?
The programme supports people starting their careers and people who are 
looking to change their career direction. 

Applications
To start your application, download the application form and email it to 
etp@futureoflondon.org.uk by 12pm on Monday 1 November.  

More information
You can find more information about the programme and application process 
on the ISHA website and the Future of London website.

mailto:etp@futureoflondon.org.uk
https://www.isha.co.uk/news/apply-for-future-of-londons-emerging.html
https://www.futureoflondon.org.uk/emergingtalentprogramme/


Universal 
credit 
reduced by 
£20 per week

On Wednesday 6 October, the £20 uplift in universal credit and working 
tax credits was removed. The increase had been in place since 6 April 2020.

This could mean your income has decreased by over £1,000 a year.

If you are concerned about being able to maintain your tenancy with us, our 
Income and Sustainability Team are here to help.

The team can help you:

• manage your budget and save money on household bills

• claim the correct benefits to maximise your income

• access emergency support for food or utilities

• signpost you to local support and wellbeing services

• develop your digital skills.

Email your name, address, contact details and what you’d like support 
or advice on to CustomerAccounts@isha.co.uk and the team will get back 
to you within three working days.

More information
You can find more information about the changes to universal credit on our 
website, on the understanding universal credit website and the universal credit 
section of the Citizens Advice website.

mailto:CustomerAccounts@isha.co.uk
https://www.isha.co.uk/news/what-the-removal-of-the-20-universal.html
https://www.understandinguniversalcredit.gov.uk/
https://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/benefits/universal-credit/


Feel more 
confident 
about your 
money

Our free, online ‘Made of Money’ workshops start again in early November.

The workshops are aimed at families in Islington, Hackney and Tower Hamlets 
and will give you practical skills and confidence in managing your money.

Dates and times for the workshops

Register your interest
To sign up for the workshops call 0300 131 7300 or email 
alasdairp@isha.co.uk.

The workshops are not a financial or debt advice service. Made of Money is a 
project run by the Quaker Social Action charity.

Workshop Location Date Time

Making a money plan Zoom (online) Tue 9 November 10.30-12.00

Making a money plan Zoom (online) Thu 11 November 13.00-14.30

Being a clever consumer Zoom (online) Tue 16 November 10.30-12.00

Being a clever consumer Zoom (online) Thu 18 November 13.00-14.30

https://www.isha.co.uk/news/money-management-workshops-for-residents.html
mailto:alasdairp@isha.co.uk
https://quakersocialaction.org.uk/


Tackling 
tenancy 
fraud

What is tenancy fraud?
Tenancy fraud is where a housing association or council tenant sublets their 
home to someone else without the permission of their landlord. Tenancy 
fraud is against the law. Often the tenant continues to pay their rent to the 
landlord but charges a much higher rent to the person they are subletting their 
property to.

It’s estimated that one in every 100 housing association or council properties 
in the UK is illegally sublet.

Tenancy fraud stops people getting a home
When someone sublets the whole of their home and isn’t living there, they are 
preventing someone who needs housing from getting a home. This could be a 
vulnerable person or a young, single parent family.

There is a shortage of housing in London and local authorities have long 
waiting lists of people who need affordable homes. Often these people are 
living in short-term private rented accommodation which is not suitable for 
their needs and very expensive for the local authority.

How ISHA tackles tenancy fraud
We are committed to tackling tenancy fraud.
We work in partnership with local authorities and other agencies to identify 
households that are at high risk of tenancy fraud. We carry out an audit to 
check that the correct people are living in that property and if we find one of 
our homes is being sublet, we will apply to the county court for permission 
to repossess the property.



Tackling 
tenancy 
fraud

We may also refer the matter the local authority who could prosecute you 
under the Prevention of Tenancy Fraud Act 2013. This carries a sentence of 
up to two years in prison and fine of up to £5,000. For more serious cases, 
offenders can also be prosecuted under the Fraud Act 2006. This carries a 
prison sentence of up to 10 years and/or an unlimited fine.

What to do if you are subletting your property?
We are giving tenants who are subletting their property a short window 
to surrender their tenancy without fear of prosecution. If you are illegally 
subletting your home, you can hand back your keys and surrender your 
tenancy to ISHA at 102 Blackstock Road, London N4 2DR by 5pm on 
Tuesday 30 November 2021.

Report subletting
If you suspect that someone is illegally subletting their property you can report 
this in confidence by calling us on 0300 131 7300 or emailing 
housing@isha.co.uk.

We will not disclose your identity without your consent.

More information
For more information on tenancy fraud or if you have any questions about 
subletting, contact us 0300 131 7300 or email housing@isha.co.uk.

mailto:housing@isha.co.uk
mailto:housing@isha.co.uk


Updating us 
about your 
household

It’s important for your tenancy that we know how many people are living at 
your property.

If your family increases in size, somebody leaves or you have someone else 
living with you long-term, you must let us know.

Accurate records help us manage your tenancy and it’s important for fire 
safety.
Anyone who is living with you can be added to your occupancy records. For 
example: Children, spouses or partners, immediate family members or a 
carer.

Do you need to update your details?
Your Tenancy Officer will be able to advise you how to add someone to your 
household and what documentation we need to make this change.

It is your responsibility to update us with any changes to the long-term 
occupants in your home. You can do this by emailing 
housing@isha.co.uk or calling 0300 131 7300.
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New cleaning 
and 
maintenance 
leaflets

We've published new leaflets about communal cleaning and ground 
maintenance. Depending on where you live, this can include the cleaning of 
communal areas, gardening and general maintenance and upkeep of the 
building.

The leaflets tell what services we provide where you live and how often we 
carry out that work.

Download your leaflet
Each of the areas has a slightly different leaflet. Although most of the 
information is the same, you'll find the contact details are specific for 
where you live.

• Camden cleaning and maintenance leaflet (pdf, 701kb)

• Hackney cleaning and maintenance leaflet (pdf, 701kb)

• Haringey cleaning and maintenance leaflet (pdf, 701kb)

• Islington cleaning and maintenance leaflet (pdf, 701kb)

• Tower Hamlets cleaning and maintenance leaflet (pdf, 701kb)

• Waltham Forest cleaning and maintenance leaflet (pdf, 701kb).

Information about the cleaning contract for your building can be found on the 
communal noticeboard and on the 'In your area' section of our website.

We carry out regular inspections and surveys to check that our cleaning and 
gardening contractors are completing the work to a good standard.

More information
If you have any questions or concerns about communal cleaning and ground 
maintenance where you live, email isha@isha.co.uk or call 0300 131 7300.

https://www.isha.co.uk/downloads/Publications/Leaflets/Communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance/Camden%20communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance.pdf
https://www.isha.co.uk/downloads/Publications/Leaflets/Communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance/Hackney%20communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance.pdf
https://www.isha.co.uk/downloads/Publications/Leaflets/Communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance/Haringey%20communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance.pdf
https://www.isha.co.uk/downloads/Publications/Leaflets/Communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance/Islington%20communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance.pdf
https://www.isha.co.uk/downloads/Publications/Leaflets/Communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance/Tower%20Hamlets%20communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance.pdf
https://www.isha.co.uk/downloads/Publications/Leaflets/Communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance/Waltham%20Forest%20communal%20cleaning%20and%20grounds%20maintenance.pdf
https://www.isha.co.uk/your_home/in_your_area/in-your-area.html
mailto:isha@isha.co.uk


Free men’s 
football in 
Islington –
Every Friday

If you fancy a kick about, making new friends and getting some physical 
exercise, Active Spaces and the Access to Sports project are offering free 
men’s football every Friday.

The sessions are for men aged 18 or over and all fitness levels are welcome.

You can drop in but booking is advised.

When?
• 11am – 1pm on the Sue Davis pitch at the Andover Estate (corner of 

Seven Sisters Road and Sonderburg Road).

• 1.30 – 3.30pm on the red pitch at the Mayville Estate (corner of Mildmay
Road and Boleyn Road).

More information
For more information or to book a space, email info@accesstosports.org.uk. 

Active Spaces is a project by Islington Council’s Community Development 
Team. 
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Attend a free 
preview of 
Peru: A 
journey in 
time

As an ISHA resident, you can attend a special preview of the British 
Museum’s latest exhibition on Sunday 7 November from 10am - 4pm.

About the exhibition
Peru: A journey in time explores the vibrant world of Peru and how people 
have thrived for millennia in one of the most complex and challenging 
environments on the planet.

The exhibition highlights the history, beliefs and cultural achievements of the 
different people who lived here, features objects from the British Museum’s 
collection and pieces borrowed from Peru itself.

At the preview there will be three ten-minute long dance performances from 
Baila Perú at 1.30, 2.30 and 3.30pm.

Booking and tickets
To book your ticket or be added to our community events mailing list, email 
alasdairp@isha.co.uk.

https://www.britishmuseum.org/exhibitions/peru-journey-time
mailto:alasdairp@isha.co.uk


The impact of 
Covid-19 in 
Islington

Islington Council would like to hear from residents about how the Covid-
19 pandemic has impacted them.

Coronavirus has been a challenging time for many people and brought about 
many changes. The council want people to share their experience and provide 
feedback to help them provide the necessary support to people who live in the 
borough.

Information collected will be anonymised and shared with policy makers at a 
national and local level.

To complete the survey, go to islington.gov.uk/CovidSurvey2021, scan 
the QR below or call 07813 545 613. 
The survey will take about 15-20 minutes to complete and, if you wish, you 
can enter your details for a chance to win a £50 shopping voucher.

More information
Email covid-19survey2021@Islington.gov.uk for more information about the 
survey.

http://www.islington.gov.uk/CovidSurvey2021
mailto:covid-19survey2021@Islington.gov.uk


Contact us

Customer service 
and repairs
0300 131 7300
isha@isha.co.uk

Emergency gas leaks
0800 111 999

Website
www.isha.co.uk

mailto:isha@isha.co.uk
http://www.isha.co.uk/

